

12 September 2022

Dear Parent

As a school community we were greatly saddened to learn of the death of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II. Our thoughts and deepest condolences are with the Royal Family at this very sad time. Her Majesty has had an enormous, significant and profound impact in inspiring and motivating generations of children and young people to be the best they can be and over the course of this week we will take some time in a sensitive and age appropriate manner to reflect on the life of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II.

Our assemblies on Tuesday morning will focus on the life of Queen Elizabeth culminating in a minute's silence for reflection at 11.00 am.

In keeping with the period of national mourning we have decided to <u>postpone our Nursery and Year 1 Induction</u>
<u>Evening on Thursday, 15 September 2022</u>. This will now take place on Thursday, 29 September 2022. The Year 2-7
Curriculum Evenings will proceed as planned on Thursday, 22 September 2022.

School will also be closed on Monday, 19 September 2022, the day of the state funeral.

All other aspects of school life will continue as normal with after school activities beginning this week as planned.

Kind regards.

J LOUGHINS Principal